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THE }~STER: We are on the record, 

Mr. Owen. 

Mr. Mitchell, my recollection is unclear 

about the status of the subpoena for Mrs. -- : 

who is the I.R.S. lady? 

MR. CUTWRIGHT: Bonnie Gibson. 

THE MASTER: I filed that with 

Mr. Pipkin, did I not? 

MR. t~ITCHELL: That's correct, Your 

Honor. 

THE MASTER: Now, I also stated into the 

record, as I recall, what transpired between 

Mr. McGinnes, a member of the commission, and 

myself. I have from Mr. McGinnes a copy of 

the subpoena that he signed and had served 

on Mrs. Gibson which 1 will ask Mr. Pipkin 

to recaive and file so that it will show 

it does not have a return on it, but 

presumably the one that was served had a 

return. 

MR. MITCHELL: The statement of the 

Master into the record certainly satisfies 

me, Your Honor. We'll be glad to have it 

made a part of the record. 

In view of the fact that Mr. Couling is 
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I the witness on the stand, I wonder if I miJ~t' 

be permitted prior to the cross-examinatioH --t 

direct examination that between now and the 

time we get him back on cross, Your Honor, 

that I be permitted to request that he cause 

copies of his return to be delivered or that 

a request be made to Mrs. Bonnie Gibson t~at 

she as a representative of the I.R.S. be 

permitted to secure and retrieve a copy to 

deliver to him to be delivered to us for an 

examination of particularly the year '71. 

I think that is the only other way I 

have got, from the way I understand the rules, 

Judge Meyers, that a taxpayer has to make 

that request and I would like to at least ask , 
I 

him if he would make that request. 

THE MASTER: You may ask him that the 

first thing this morning. 

MR. MITCHELL: Your Honor, may I at this 

time further move, reassert in connection witl1 

the last, I think, offer of some last -- "t•ell 

the 186, 87, 89 and 90 series, a request for 

at least the minimum postponement and recess 

to permit me to assimilate the documents. 

I can, as the Court knows, proceed w-~th 
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some of the cross-eJtamination of Mr. Couling 

and am prepared to do so. 

THE MASTER: I am ~·repared, Mr. Mitchell 

after Mr. Odam passes the witness, to go al 

far as you feel comfortable in going on crJSS* 
. I 

examination and then recess it until the 29th; 

MR. MITC't.J.ELL: All right. Your Honor, 

I appreciate chat and so I am fair with the 

Court and the record, I have been, as the 

Court knov1s, 3iven the Court 1 s copy of the 

daily copy of Mr. Couling's testimony. I 

had previously four days ago outlined that 

testimony and made myself ready to cross-
I 

examine. I \<7ould have been in a position to 1
1 

continue, Your Honor, without the request 

I 
for the postponement, but for the introductio1 

of the documentary, and I did want the Court 

to know the reason for my request. I am 

prepared, ho'll7ever, Judge, to continue, if 

Mr. Odam does turn him loose sometime today, 

at least on that portion that I have 

previously prepared myself and with that I 

will sit down. 

THE MASTER: Are you ready to go forward 

Mr. Odam? 
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I 
i t.ffi., Onf.M: Yes, sir, Your Honor. 

2 Are your prepared to proceed? I 
I 

3 THE I1t\.STER; Yes, sir. 

4 

6 

7 

8 

9 "iUDOLFO M. COULING, 

w recalled as a witness, having been previously sworn, 

11 testified as follows, to-•.o1it: 

12 

13 E X A M I N A T I 0 N 

14 

IS BY MF., ODAM: 

16 

17 Q Mr. Couling, as you will recall yesterday afte1nooT 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

2S 

at 1:00 o'clock 

THE MASTER: Excuse me. 

11r. Mitchell had a preliminary matte1· 

that you may now go into. 
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E X A M I N A T I 0 N 

BY MR. MITCHELL: 

Q Mr. Couling, I had previously served or caused to 

be issued on you, a subpoena for your tax returns, 

I believe, for the years 1968, '69, '70, '71, 1 72, 

'73 and '74, your 1040 forms. 

Do you recall that? 

A Yes. 

Q And I believe you caused to be delivered to 

Mr. Odam of the At·.:orney General's staff, your 

return for '72, 1 7:3 and '74? 

A That's correct, sir. 

Q And you .to not have or do you have the '71 return? 

A I have bHen trying to get a copy myself from the 

Internal Revenue, sir, and I haven't been able to 

get one. 

Q That is the reason for my question. If you will 

take thif, lady's name now and let me give you 

where you can call, she is waiting for you to call 

her and request it, in which event she will have 

a copy delivered. 

MR. MITCHELL: Judge, we have a subpoena. 

Her name is Mrs. Bonnie Gibson. She is with 
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the district office of the I.R.S., Austin, 

Texas. 

Judge, her· telephone number and address ~ 

is on that subroena form that we had. May 

we be permitted to give that to the witness 

after he leaves the witness stand, the number 

and the address so that he can call? 

THE MASTER: Yes. I had it, but it was 

on that subpoena form and I hope it's still 

around. 

(By Mr. Mitchell) Mr. Couling, if you will call 

her and request that she make available the 1968, 

the '69 and the '70 and '71 return, please, sir, 

the 1040 form 

THE MASTER: All right. Now, Mr. Mitche 1, 

are you sure that the telephone call alone 

will do it? I thought it might have to be 

in writing. 

MR. MITCHELL: Your Honor, you might be 

right. I would suggest the witness make the 

call. He has indicated a willingness to do 

so, .Judge Meyers, and comply with whatever 

request and we'll certainly make ourselves 

available to assist him in getting those 

returns. Mrs. Gibson notified us, our staff, 
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that she could get them from Fort Worth in 

one day if Mr. Couling would call on her and 

. -r 

3 give her the ones that he wanted. It might 

4 be that she will want him to do it in writing~ 

5 Q (By Mr. Mitchell) But you have no objection to 

6 doing that, do you, Mr. Couling? 

7 A I don't see why, sir. 

8 Q All right. Well, I understand you have delivered 

9 the others. These are just not available. 

10 A Those are the only ones 1 had, sir. 

11 Q 1 am particularly interested in the 1971. If you 

12 will do that and we'll assist you any way we can 

13 with the permission of the Court. 

14 MR. MITCHELL: Thank you, Judge Meyers. 

15 THE MASTER: Yes, and 1 think the phone 

16 call should be at your expense. 

17 MR. MITCHELL: All right, Judge. 

18 THE MASTER: We'll probably break a litt e 

19 early today. You think you can do that 

20 today? 

21 THE WITNESS: I can phone her today and 

22 if she requests a letter, 1 can go ahead and 

23 make one. 

24 THE MASTER: That is very kind. Thank 

25 you. 

--~--------------------------------l-1 
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2 I THE MASTER: You now may proceed, 

.·,~ 
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Mr. Odam. 
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~ (' n t P <" { n t h rm . 

Hr. Vrrnnn hrnupht hac~ th4~ mornfng thP 

tn a chPck ~n~ rrfrr tn it by E-190-1 An~ 

al~o idpnt4fy 't nn thP ch~rt. 

rrfpr y,.,u h.-ck, 'tr. Cout inP-, t" thP chart that 

what I ~nu1d lfkp tn dn t t.d 1 1 fi_ ncl thP chE'ckl'!, 

thP ParltPr nnE'~. hut it f~ ,u:qt thAt wlth thP 
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MR. 'fiTCHELL: Th11t h F.-1 !Hl-l" 

HR. IIDAM: I thfnk thAt ~~ rorrPrt. 

After the bre~k. we~,,, ~roreerl back and 

A It ~how~ thP ~AtP ~f thP check, ~hen 1t was 

0 r ~Ave in my hAnd wh8t the cnurt re"orter has 

marked 8s F.-188-1 thr,ul!h F-188-207 and I l"ould 

like t~ ~and the or{~inal check~ to the MAster 

and a YeroYed c~"Y of t~e chrcks to Mr. CoutfnP. 

I wlll hand y~u. Mr. Coulfng. the conies nf 

checks re~roducerl on a sheet. They have a ~erox 

only onP ~heet, thP front And bark of the check. 

MR. MITCHELL: We rlon 't obi ect to 

E-1R8 ~erie~. however, a~ to the 174 serlPs. 

where the checks are ~~yable tn Jud~e 
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c~rrillo, n8rticul8rly thP ones test~fted to 

Exhibit. 

For the nurnose of t~f~ hP8rfn~. I don't 

mind rPoufrin~ the ExaminPr to havP thosp 

~hntoconiPs, hut he has renuPStPd to with-

they sePm to bP ctP~rPr t~an thP ori~inalF 

we havP ha~. 

MR. MITCHELL: SevPra1 of those checks 

were ~rittPn.by thfs ~ttness and I don't want 

to be fared with the fact of him saytn~ hP 

THE MASTER: I said for t~P nurnose of 

this heartn~. but onre the rpcnrd ts comnlete, 

furnish an ade~uate Yernx cony t~ substitute 

t~ose conips for the ones now in thP rPcorrl. 

MR. MITCHELL: That is fine, Your 

Honor, thank you. 
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Q (By Mr. O~am~) Mr. Cou1tn~. I wil1 hand you thP 

throuC!'h 18R-207. 

A Yes. 

Q Arid thP Court has the ort~fna1 chpcks of thts 

A Ytts, !ll{r, 

MR. ODAM~ Nnw, t would like to ask 

~ermt!lls{nn of the Court for ctarfftcatlon, 

8!11 we refPr to the~e. tf t~erP would bP any 

ob1ecttnn lUI to Mr~ Couli.nF- 1
!11 rtaferrf.nll to 

them on the chart, that they bta ~laced on 

the chart 8!11 to what the rPference ts. 

For eyam~le, the Contfnenta1 0{1 Comoany 

check, F.-1R8~1. then thi~ rPference would 

be ~ut on the chart. 

Dn you have any ob1e~tion? 

MR. ~ITCHELL: No. I havP done that 

already . 

ynu. Go aht-ad. 

MR. ODAM~ All ri.~ht . 

MR. ~!TCHELL: ThPrP. are snme. however. 

we dnn't have, but I do undt-ratand what you 

are do·f.nJ?. The four !'l{,rty-one .fifty to 

Continentlll Ott. you wnl havf> Pnterf'd nn 
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your chart, E-188-1, fs th~t corr~ct~ 

MR. ODAM' Y~R. 

Q (By Mr. O~~m:) LPt'R mark thPm nvPr to th~ ri~ht, 

Mr. Cnultn~. ~s wP talk about thPm. 

A YPs, si.r. 

MR. MITCHELL: ArP you p.otn~ to do that 

MR. ODAM: YPS. 

Q Now, you w~rP PY"l~tnin~ y~sterday that th~ ffr!'!t 

column was the datp the check was wrfttPn? 

A Y~s. 

Q And the nP.xt column is the ~mount of th~ cheek 

and to whom thP chPek ls written' 

A .Correct, a fr. 

Q L~t's !'!tart off wfth this eh~ck to Contln~ntal 

o•t Cl'lm,any. I am referrln~ to you heve bt-forf' 

vou, end the ~aster ha!'! befl'lrP him, E-188-t. 

Do you find that on th~ chert itself? 

Q Cl'luld you, et this time, wfth tht- "en I ~ave you, 

mark that tn l'ln the chart, E-188-1? 

Q Wh~tt doe111 that nne ten ri~ht tht-rP have reference 

A That •s the check number. 
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Q hnd this fs talk~n~ ab~ut A truck with A winch~ 

A Yes. 

Q 'tlould ynu Pxnlain ,.,hy it wal'l that y~u wrote out 

A check to Continental Oil for that amount~ 

A About two nr threP ~eeks bef~re t~at date on thP 

check, RAmtro cftmf' by and et:nld me that --

Q EYcusP me, _use ful1 nsmes. 

A R~tmi.rn Carri.lln cltme by and to1d me C~nti.nental 

Oi1 had a truck out for bids and that they were 

~otn~ to l'lell the truck on btd~. 

MR. MITCHELL: We arp ~oin~ to ob1ect 

to thl~ cnnvprsatlon as it annliPs to Judpe 

Carrt llo And it tnvolvPR no"'' snother tr11ns-

action we havp no not{cp nf an~ the uurcha~P 

of the truck •~ n~t included tn thP nnticP 

or amPnded notteP nor d~ we have notice a~ 

all of the rPlevancy of the truck ~nd we ~rP 

entitled to it. 

The tt tlP to this truck {1'1 i.n the name 

nf the wftnes~ and that ts the best evtdence 

and we wtll also object in that re~ard. 

THE MASTER: If offered to nrove the 

truth, "fr. Odam, tt i.s hf'ltrsey . 
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th~ ch~rk, hut wit~ th~ clPar und~rRtandin~ 

that what~ver Ramiro Carrflln tolrl t~ not 

admtsAf.blP a~atnst Jurl~P 0. P. Carrillo, 

was don~. 

MR. ODAM: Yes. The Aerond ref~renc~ 

thE> Court mad~ i111 why I offE>rPd th~ ~vtden~e 

and th11t {s to show .. ~hy thi.!ll check waR 

written. 

MR. MITCHELL: Your Honor. I dnn't want 

to ~uarrel on that, but I recall the Court 

nn that very noint. I don't s~e anythin~ 

1ud~e, because he merely boueht from Conti-

nental Otl a truek with this '-entleman. I 

don't see the relevancy of tt, Jud~~ M~yer"· 

THE MASTER: Well, I do. The r~levancy, 

tt se~ms to me, ts in rebuttal to the infer-

enee left by you with rPAnect to R-91, 92 

'lfl ,art of it, 

MR. MITCHELL: Jud~e. may I comment on 
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that. I rlon't want t" b~ mtRunderRtnod. I 

have l i.stPnPd to thP. 1a!'l.t tw" or thrPf' days, 

What i.~; relPvant as to thosp? 

ThPRe ~erP oreoarpd"by the Attorney 

GenPrRl and I havP had no "PrRonal knowled~e 

of them and they were introduced. 

TilE MASTER: I thouJ!ht Mr. Od11m objected 

to the R-91, 92 and 9~ ReriPs. 

MR. MITCHELL: Well, I thou~ht we 

crossed that Rtioulatton brtd~e yPstPrday, 

THE MASTER: Thts f111 exul.anatory RS to 

thl' 'le<'ount of Ben11vides Im"lement end Hard-

w11re, 

MR. MITCHELL: I look at the 91, 92 and 

Cnntf.nE>ntal Oi.l on any of them. They have 

nothtn~ to do with the Pxoendfturf'R, This 

is df ffi.cul t to RP.P. how th-! s test "f.mony ts 

rf'buttin~ thP 91, 92 and 91 Sl'ri.f!'s, which -fs 

the AttornPy GenP.ral. 1 1'1 own Exhi.bft. 

MR. ODAM: May I commt"nt? 

THE MASTER: YPs. 

MR. ODAM: Obviously R-91, 92 and 91 
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don't relate to these. 

~tth re~nect tn monev frnm the water d{~trict 

and thP sch~nl d{strtct and the county Into 

Benavi.dP.s Imnlement 11nd Hardware. Mr. 

CoulfnR. when he was ftrst ulaced on the 

stand. I asked him tf h~ dtd business with 

those entitle~ and he s~tid yes, that he did. 

I believe hP satd all of thts was turned 

over to the Attorney General's offic~when 

asked nf these Exhibits, and this witness 

was asked in the urocedure of ~oin~ throu~h 

whether nr not to issue a subuoena to the 

Attorney GPnPral Hill and· show all of this 

business with the water district and the 

Attorney General's office and the county end 

school dtstrfct and so forth and that was 

overrulPd and we nr~ceedf'd from therE' end 

went throu~h the enormous documentation in 

that re~ard. 

It was ~tfter that was tn evidence to 

reorf'sent business done wfth those three 

Pnttties that Mr. Mitchell, and rt~htftiny 

so, from " lf'~el standooint 11~11i.n, Mr. 

the nntnt of look how much you were suooosed 
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to hav~ 2~ttt>n anrl look how much tht> ~tor~ 

was rPcPivP~ from all of thPAP PntttfPs. 

ThP. c1Par infPrPncP was how much was 

rE'cPiv~d by thiR man 11nd thP fui1 nurnose 

nf this ~vfdPnce 4n rPbuttal is to rPbut 

that Rudolfo Coulin~ orofltpd from that tn 

that 'l'PJ!ard. It ts ~olnJ! to tPst'mnny of 

to rPnt and how could hP do that and it is 

credlb1P and that is th~ who1~ ouroosp of 

this. 

THE MASTER: ThP ob1f.ctfnn i_s ovf'rrultl'd. 

MR. MITCHELL: May t.'P have a C'ontinuinP: 

~ntn that r~lates to anyho~y E'~Cf'nt 0. P. 

Carrtllo on theSE' chf'cks7 

but 

THE MASTER: Y~s. 

MR. MITCHELL: I would Hke to bto frPP 

THE MASTER: You may oroceed, Mr. Odam. 
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THE MASTER: You may proceed, Mr. Odam. 

BY MR.. ODAM: 

!!!~!!!!!!.Q! 

(CONTINUED) 

Q Mr. Couling, first of all, the acoustics in this 

room -- this might help -- the acoustics are not 

real good. But if you would speak into the 

microphone and if you would speak slowly so we 

can all understand and we'll be listening into 

these little squawk-boxes, but do speak slow when 

you explain and 1 would like to go back as to why 

you wrote. out the check to Continental Oil, so I 

can hear. that and Mr. Mitchell can hear that. 

A It was about two or three weeks before the dat•! 

of this check, which was issued on the fourth 

month, the 26th day of 1971 that llamiro came by 

and said Continental had a truck for sale and we 

should put a bid in. So, I put e bid in. 
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So, several weeks after the bid was put in, 

we were notified that we were the ones that had 

gotten the closed bidding and we therefore bought 

the truck. Ramiro went and picked up the truck 

at Continental and from that day on to the present 

he has been using it himself. I never had no use 

with it. The truck is still in my name and that i 

the only thing I have, just the title, and I had 

no use of the truck, sir. 

Now, the truck you're referring to, you have of 

your own personal knowledge, you know that that 

truck is in the physical possession of Ramiro 

Carrillo? 

It was, sir, the last time I saw it. 

And the truck that you're referring to that was 

purchased by way of this check, the title is, you 

stated in your name or in the store name. 

The store· name, sir. 

There is a check here of May the 14th for five 

hundred dollars which is E-188-2. Can you 

identify a five hundred dollar check for No. 112 

on the chart to Oscar Carrillo? 

MR. MITCHELL: Judge Meyers, I don't 

like to continue to object. I know that the 

Court doesn't like to have a continuing 
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objection-type relationship with counsel, 

but this was Oscar Carrillo. We would have 

the same objection. I don 1 t like to --· I 

have already stated them, I think, clearly in 

the record and the Court understands our 

position and the Court has overruled them. 

May I just have an understanding where 

there is no -- the payee is not 0. P. Carrill 

Judge Carrillo, that the objection will be 

hearsay, beyond the scope, beyond the term, 

nonjudicial act and surprise, and those 

objections that we previously leveled .at 

188-2, Judge. 

THE MASTER: No, 188 -- E-188-1. You 

can have those continuing .objections. 

MR. MITCHELL: Good. Thank you very 

much. 

MR. ODAM: May I have just one moment, 

Your Honor? 

THE MASTER: Yea, air. 

(By Mr. Odam) The check dated May 14th, you find 

the entry on the cha~t for it for five hundred 

dollars? 

Yes, sir. 

And it states on here leased two tractors and at 
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this time, if you have not already done so, could \ 

you put on the chart the 5-14-71 entry. This is 

Check No. 12. This would be E-188-2. 

MR. MITCHELL: Pardon me, Counsel. Do 

you have an extra copy of those checks? 

MR. ODAM: No, I don't. We have got one 

Xer•)X substitute which he has 

MR. MITCHELL: Well, that is all right. 

I think it's important to you and the Court 

to have them and I know the Court is going 

to let me get them when I get ready. 

(By Mr. Odam) 188-2 for five hundred dollars. Wh 

did you 'frite out a check to Oscar Carrillo? 

At the b1ginning Mr. D. C. Chapa and Rogelio 

Guajardo .. Jr. came by and gave me a check for 

seven hundred and fifty 

Wait. What do you mean at the beginning? 

At the b•iginning of the year 1971. When we 

started ·-- in fact, this was the first check that 

was issued from the water district, I believe, to 

this date. 

We have in evidence that there was another one 

earlier ~n 4-16-71. This would probably be the 

second one. 

When the checks came in the first time, every time 
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I get a check for seven hundred and fifty 

I 4178_t 
dollars 

from the water district, I in turn was supposed to 

make a check to Oscar Carrillo, D. H. Carrillo, 

in the amount of five hundred dollars, and the 

balance of the two hundred and fifty dollars that 

I have to make a check payable to Ramiro Carrillo 

and Brothers. 

Who told you to do that? 

D. C. Chapa and Rogelio Guajardo. 

D. C. Chapa is the father of 0. P. Carrillo? 

And Oscar Carrillo and Ramiro Carrillo, and he 

was the president of the water district at that 

time. 

This is the same D. c. Chapa that cosigned water 

district check that is already in evidence? 

Yes. 

Rogelio Guajardo, who is he? 

It's the grandson of Mr. D. c. Chapa and a nephew 

to Mr. 0. P. Carrillo. 

Now, it utates on here, this particular check is 

leased two tractors. The check was written out 

to Oscar .Carrillo. That might mean that you lease 

two tract:ors from Oscar Carrillo? 

No, sir, there was no tractors. There vas no 

involvement, just some paper work. That ia all it 
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was. If I am not mistaken, I believe these 

particular invoices were made by Cleofus Gonzalez 

at the Farm and Ranch on my stationery. 

Did your store, Benavides Implement and Hardware, 

did it rent or lease two tractors from Oscar 

Carrillo? 

No, sir, we never did, 

MR. MITCHELL: In addition to the other 

objections on that, Your Honor, of that 

I 
testimony, l<Je would add the one Best Evidence 1, 

Rule is violated, being taken from a variance I 

from R-91, 92 and 93. 

THE MASTER: All right. The objection 

is overruled. 

(By Mr. Odam) Now, when we have them identified 

and in evidence, back up on the earlier entry cf 

five hundred dollars on 4-16-71; you see what 

am referring to? 

The first check to Oscar Carrillo, 

Yes, sir, that is the one I marked E-1 --

lfell, if it's the first one on the chart, you 

marked that -- you should not have marked that. 

You should have marked the one that is down on 

May the 14th, 1971. You see? 

Right, Yes, sir, right. 
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Q Where it says Check No. 112. 

A 

Q 

A 

Q 

A 

Q 

Yes. 

Out beside where it says 112, you should put in 

parentheses, E-188-2. 

Yes. 

And if you put an exhibit reference up on one c~ 

April the 16th of 1971, that should be stricken 

out and filled in a later date. 

Yes, sir. 

We will go back at a later point and fill in the 

check reference and the exhibit reference with i 

five hundred dollar check. 

Let's go down to the third entry on the 

chart which is a check for a thousand eight dollarj, 

0. P. Carrillo. I believe that this is a check , 
I 

that is already in evidence, 4-16-71, and I would I 
I 

like at this time to refer to that check and for 

the benefit of the Court and the record, we are 

referring to the third entry on the chart, the 

thousand and eight dollars from 4-16-71, and ir 

our original case on Paragraph 7 is E-65. 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, I recall it, 

Thank you. 

THE MASTER: Excuse me. 

Off the record. 
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(Whereupon, an off-the-record 

discussion was had.) 

I show you what was previously marked, or a copy 

of what was previously marked as E-65 and ask you 

to identify that item, please, sir. 

Yes, sir, that is a check dated on the fourth 

month, 16th day of 1971 for a thousand and eight 

dollars made payable to 0. P. Carrillo, sir. 

And the chart, if you would, please, mark in 

parentheses out beside that check to 0. P. 

Carrillo where it's the check number. It's blank 

on my what is the check number there? 

There is no number on the check, sir. 

I see. That is what it means, no number. I 

thought that was a duplication. 

Would you put out beside the number sign 

E-65? 

Yes, sir. 

Now, there is a dash line from a thousand and 

eight running over to a notation from the county 

of n thousand and eight dollars. 

As the Court recalls, there is in evidence a 

check marked from the county made out to Benavides 

Implement and Hardware. The check is E-57 and 
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rather than take the time at this point to pull 

it out, I Hould like just to have the ll7itness put 

in parentheses E-57 and we'll go back in at a 

break and pull that out. 

Which check is that? 

This is a counter check, one thousand eight dash 

county, and put E-57 there. 

Okay. 

Now, that is a good place to illustrate why is 

there a dash line on the chart from the thousand 

and eight dollar check from the county to a 

thousand and eight dollar check to Judge o. P. 

Carrillo. 

That shows the amount that was paid from the 

county to my store and exactly the same amount the: 

store paid out to 0. P. Carrillo, sir. 

And on April the 16th of 1971, there was a che·~k 

made out to Oscar Carrillo for five hundred do aar,::. 

There is also a check made out to Ramiro CarriLlo 

and Brothers, R. Carrillo and Brothers, two hu1dre 

and fifty dollars, and I notice on the chart that 

there is a dash line connecting over to the water 

district check of April the 16th of 1971. 

What is the reason for the dash line going 

from the water district over to the five hundred 
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dollar check tc Oscar Carrillo and the two 

hundred and fifty dollars to R. Carrillo and 

Brothers? 

To show that the store did receive a check for 

seven hundred and fifty dollars and in turn made 

out two checks which I make no profit at all to 

Oscar Carrillo and Ramiro Carrillo and Brotherr, 

and the two checks amount to seven hundred and 

fifty dollars. 

And you skip down and follow me here, Mr. Couling. 

Look down on the deposit source. Water district 

check on April -- correction, May the 17th, 1971, 

in the amount of seven hundred and fifty dollars. 

You see that? 

Yes, sir. 

And you have a dash line running over to the five 

hunclred dollar check to Oscar Carrillo and a dash 

line to R. Carrillo and Brothers for two hundred 

and fifty dollars. 

Do you see that dash line? 

Yes, sir. 

I would like for you to refer on your chart --

correction, refer to the copies of the checks now, 

to the third check. It's E-188-3. 

Yes, sir. 
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Q You find that check? 

A 

Q 

Q 

A 

Q 

A 

Q 

A 

Yes, sir. 

What is the exhibit number on that check? 

THE MASTER: You just said E-188-3. 

MR. ODAM: I want to be sure the witness 

sees how I am referring to these exhibit 

numbers. 

(By Mr. Odam) You see where it's marked with an 

exhibit number? 

Yes, sir. 

Okay. And you do see where it says E-188-3 on 

the check? 

Yes, sir. 

Okay. Now, at this time I would like for you to 

put in out beside the check number, which is 114, 

which is on the check itself, 114, put in 

parentheses 188-3. 

Yes, sir. 

MR. MITCHELL: Excuse me. So I won't 

have to cross-examine him, I wonder if I 

could ask counsel, is that No. 114, is it for 

two hundred and fifty or is it to R. Carrillo 

and Brothers and is it 5-17-71? 

MR.. ODAM: Yes. 

THE MASTER: The check actually is 
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not R. Carrillo. It's made out Ramiro 

Carrillo and Brothers. 

MR. ODAM: Yas, sir. 

MR. MITCHELL: Thank you, Judge Meyers. 

(By Mr. Odam) Now, this particular check does 

not have a description as to why the check was 

written out. Could you explain why you wrote out 

a two hundred and fifty dollar check to Ramiro 

Carrillo and Brothers for two hundred and fift~· 

dollars on May the 17th, 1971? 

Yes, sir, I was told that every time I received 

a check from the water district in the amount of 

seven hundred and fifty dollars, it was divided 

into two checks, one for five hundred dollars made 

payable to Oscar Carrillo or D. H. Carrillo and 

the balance of the two hundred and fifty would be 

made out to R. Carrillo and Brothers. 

Did you at any time with respect to this check 

rent from Ramiro Carrillo and Brothers any 

equipment or any property, any tractor, bulldozer? 

Did you rent any equipment from Ramiro Carrillo 

and Brothers? 

No, sir. 

Now, the check that you made out for two hundr~d 

and fifty dollars, did you -- strike that. 
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The check that you got from the water 

district for seven hundred and fifty dollars, did 

you rent any equipment to the water district that 

this sev.:m hundred and fifty dollar check of 

May the l7th was written out for? Did you rent 

any equipment on that? 

No, the 3tore didn't have no equipment to rent to 

anybody, sir. 

MR. MITCHELL: You didn't mean seven 

hundred and fifty, did you, Counsel? 

MR. ODAM: Seven hundred and fifty 

dollars, the water district check of May the 

17th of '71, seven hundred and fifty from 

the water district. 

MR. MITCHELL: All right. 

Now, the check from the water district, well, if 

I might refer to it and just for an illustration 

I will go to the R-93 -- R-93. The date that we 

have entered on the chart for the water district 

check is 5-li-71 and you find the date of 5-11-71 

on R-93, the water district check, 5-11-71. 

Yes. 

And the amount of money there is seven hundred 

and fifty dollars? 

Seven hundred and fifty dollars. 
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And has an invoice number of 49, I believe. 

That's correct, sir. 

Now, was that an invoice number for any equipment 

that you rented to the water district that made 

out that :Lnvoice number? 
I 

No, sir, I don't know what Cleofus wrote down, but I 

the store didn't have no equipment to rent to 

nobody, sir. 

MR. MITCHELL: That was another 

objection, Your Honor, that the invoice was, 

of course, written by Cleofus Gonzalez and 

would be hearsay to this witness. I think 

perhaps they are all included in my initial 

objection, Judge Meyers. 

THE MASTER: The objection is, for the 

record, overruled. 

(By Mr. Odam) So, you got a check from the water 

district for seven hundred and fifty dollars and 

you in turn wrote out two hundred and fifty to 

Oscar Carrillo and Ramiro Carrillo and Brothers, 

is that correct? 

No, sir. Two hundred and fifty to Ramiro Carrillo 

and Brothers and five hundred to Oscar Carrillo. 

Oscar Cardllo got five hundred dollars? 

Yes, sir. 
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clear. Were you renting any equipment from Oscar 

Carrillo? 

No, sir. 

Were you with respect not only to this check, 
I 

Mr. Couling, but with respect to any and all other! 

entries where we have checks which we will discuss : 

with respect to Oscar Carrillo, were you renting 

any equipment from Senator Carrillo there? 

No, sir, I never did rent anything from Oscar 

Carrillo. I didn't have no use for any equipment, 

if he had any equipment to rent. 

Did you rent at any time any equipment, not only 

with respect to this particular check from Ramiro 

Carrillo and Brothers, but any and all checks from 

Ramiro Carrillo and Brothers? Did you rent any 

equipment from them? Were you paying them these 

payments back because they had rented equipment to 

you? 

No, sir, as far as I know, Ramiro Carrillo and 

Brothers, all I knew about it, it was just a 

checking account they had in the bank. So, I 

didn't know if they had any equipment at all 

whatsoever, sir. 

It's your testimony under oath here, and I am sure 
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Mr. Mitchell might have a couple of questions to 

ask you about ~~at, but it's your testimony that 

you did not rent from Ramiro Carrillo and Brothers 

any equipment? 

No, sir. 

This check and any other check is not for the 

purpose of having any rental equipment? 

No, sir. 

And while we are on the subject -- I don't know if 

you're aware of it or not, but there is testimony 

in this record or evidence ~n this record that 

Judge 0. P. Carrillo said some of the checks --

and we won't go through them because the record 

speaks for itself. Some of the checks, Mr. Coulin~, 

that were made out by you to Judge Carrillo was 

because Judge Carrillo through Cleofus Gonzalez, 

I believe the testimony was, mad~equipment 
available to you to rent and you were paying him 

b~k for that equipment that you had rented or the 

store had rented from him? 

The store never did rent no equipment from 

nobody, sir, not from Judge Carrillo, Oscar 

Carrillo or Ramiro Carrillo and Brothers or 

Farm and Ranch. 

So, Benavides Implement and Hardware never 
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I physically rented any equipment from Judge 0. P. 1 

Carrillo? I 

No, none l~hatsoever, sir. 

When these checks were made out to Oscar Carrillo 

and to Rarniro Carrillo and Brothers, did you ever 

give a check -- who did you give the checks to, 

for example, the check to Oscar Carrillo; who did 

you physically give that to? 

D. H. Carrillo, which is Oscar Carrillo's son. 

How old i; D. H. Carrillo? 

He is in lis late twenties or early thirties. I 

don 1 t kno· 1 how old he is. 

This is Olear's son? 

Yes, sir. 

Who did y0u give the Ramiro Carrillo and Brothers' 

check to? 

Ramiro Carrillo. 

To Ramiro Carrillo? 

Yes. 

Now, I show you what has been marked as E-186-2, 

my -- I might have said 2. I meant dash 12. 

I shOl-7 you what has been marked as E-186-12 

and ask if you can identify for the record, please 

sir, what that purports to be? 

That is a check made out payable to Farm and Ranch 

CHATHAM & ASSOCIATES 
COURT REPORTERS 

717 ANTEL..OPE .. GUARANTY BANI< PlAZA 
CORPUS CHRISTl. TEXAS 78401 



2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

1 

8 

9 ' 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

4191 \ 
T 

Store for the amount of one thousand two hundred I 
and five dollars and twenty-seven cents dated 

April the 16th, 1971, sir. 
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Q C~tn you td~nttfy th~ s~m~ Pntry on Aoril 16th on 

2 your ~hart? 

3 A Ye~. ~fr. 

4 Q And at thts ttme, ~~uld you nut tn o~trPnthP.sts 

5 

8 A Ye~. ~tr. 

7 Q E-186-12, ft says ~rass 8nd otoe, which ts tyoed 

8 tn nn thet check. 

10 Now, let'!'! talk for .1ust a momPnt, Mr. 

11 Coultn~. about the relattonshto between the Farm 

12 and Ranch Stor~ and Benavides Imolement and Hard-

13 ware Store. Her~ we have a check for one thousand 

14 two .hundred five dollars twPnty-seven c~nts, 

15 E-188-1.2 

18 MR. MITCHELL: No, E-186-12. 

17 Q Y~!'!, I am Rorry. E-186-12. 

18 ;.1hy would you makE'. nut a chE'ck that states 

18 ·on i.t to b·e for l!:rass and of.oP., why wnutd you-

20 m11k~ "ut a check in that amount for the F11rm and 

n R~tnch Store? 

22 A When .I ~ot the chPck from the county. I asked 

23 

25 

Ramtro Carrtll~ what tt was for and he said they 

turnPd 'fn invnic~R to thP county ln that amount 

and there wes nn ~r11ss and oi.ne sold to the county 
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R~tnch. 

Q Y~u arP t~lktn~ About Ramiro Carri11o and Ct~nfus 

A· YPS. 

Q Ynu could not tPstffy as to wh~ther nr not what 

wh~thPr that was bnu~ht by the county~ 

A Nn, ~•r. I c8nnot. 

0 Ynu don't know if it wAs or nnt? 

0 Your teRtimony is that your ~torP did nnt DUr• 

chase ~ras~ and ~t. from the Farm and Ranch 

Suooly~ 

A No, s{r, wp did not, sir. 

Q ThPre h1 orPvtous testimony f.n thP rpcord, Mr. 

Coultn~. abnut the r@lat!onsht~ bPtween Farm and 

Ranch and Bena vtdes Imolement and H~rdware. I 

"'ant to make clPar, wP.re you rl'nttn~ any et~uf.oml'nt 

from Farm end Ranch Suooly? 

A No, 111tr. 

Q And thts chl'ck, was that bP{n~ naid to Farm and 

RAnch Suooly because you rented any eauf.oment 

from theom~ 

A No, !'dr. 
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0 And th~ ch~rk ~~ys lt ~as for ~ra~s and nloe? 

2 A Yell, ~fr. 

3 0 And you wer~ not· n~ytn~ Farm ~nd Ranch Su~~ly 

5 had hou~ht vras~ and olne from them' 

6 

7 0 No~. you wil1 notice on the rhart there are two --

8 the fir~t two.entr{Ps on your chart on the left. 

9 there Is a t~o hundred ninety dollar P~~hty-four 

10 cent chec~ and nfnp hundrPd fourteen dollar forty-

11 seven cent check. 

12 A YPs, sir. 

13 0 Why do you have A dash line from those two county 

14 checks to thP Farm and R&nch chf'ck? 

IS A If you add the tldo chPcks. thPy ~fvp you the 

. 16 total of one thousand two hundrPd fivP dollars 

17 twenty-seven cents, 11!r .. 

18 0 And tt fs your testimony the iPasnn thP dash l~ne 

19 ~~~ there is because of the rPcetot into your 

store of tht)llf' two county chPcks and you m11de 

21 out the chPck to Farm and Ranch Suooly for those? 

A Yes, sir. 

Q And I tllkf' It by your discus!d.nn that you nf'r-

Ronally di.d not turn i.n the invoi cP.s tn thf' ct)unty? 

~ A I nevPr took any statPments or bills to the county 
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at all, sir. 

Q Let's ~o ~hPad and ski~ ~ver, a1thou~h I don't 

h~tve rl~ht now thP Exhiblt numbPr,. but thf' flrst 

Pntry of seven hundrPd pf~hty dollars, it says 

Rudy Coulin~ s~ectal account. Can you explain 

A I don't knnw tf thf' bank n~tffied mP I was short 

or what, but I madP a chf'ck from thP BenavidPS 

Im~lf'mf'nt and Hardware to that account. sfr. 

Q And over on thP left, it says sourcP, an~ you havP 

no tndtcatfon as t~ the source of that seven 

hundred ~l,hty dollar check which 4s tndtrated 

A No, si.r, I don't rf'lmember whE'rP it cltme fro.m. 

Q Now, the entry I will next rPfer ydu to ts the 

ffve hundred nfnptv-four dollar nfnpty-ffve ce~t 

check to Farm and Ranch Suu~. Do you see that, 

A Yf'l'l, ~;fr. 

() If you would, at this tfme, mark out beside it 

MR. MITCHELL: Thi.fll Rerfps rf.~ht herp? 

MR·. ODAM: Yp9. 
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MR. MITCHELL': Th~tnk you. 

2 Q Havf' you dnne th~tt, Mr. CouHng~ 

3 A Yt"s, •dr. 

4 Q I wf11 hand to you thf' cooy of thf' check which 

5 t~ tn f'vtdence. C~tn you identify your handwrft-

6 tng on thltt chP~k~ 

7 A Yrs. sir. 

9 r.heck? 

10 A Suonlf""· 

11 Q Dtd your stnre, BPnavtde" ImolPmPnt and H~rdwarf', 

12 buy any suoot!P" hf'rfl' from thP. Farm and Ranch 

13 Stort-? 

14 A No • s f. r . 

15 Q Nnw, I notfcp on the chart -- let mfl' mark tt on 

16 mtnP -- th~tt you h~tvP a dashf'd ltne ~nin~ nver 

17 to t~P watPr distrfct. Do you see that fl'ntry nn 

Ul 

19 A Yes. i~:lr. 

21 the f(vp hundred ninety-four dollar ninety-five 

cents, an~ do ynu ~pe on R-91 the ffr~t entry 

23 nn there, f've hundred ntnPty-four dollar~ ntnety-

24. ftvP cPnts? 

~ A Yes, and,lt says "uoolte" and m"trrtat. 

CHATHAM & ASSOCIATES 
COURT REPO,.TEFU 

717 ANTE~OPE • GUARANTY BANK P~AZA 
COAPUS CHA:fSTI 1 TEXAS '7I•Ot 



2 

3 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

18 

20 

21 

23 

25 

Q That i. s wht I w11s ~'lin~ to ~tsk. Th~re is 11 nota-

tfon there, whst i~ W and S Syst~m? 

A Water system. 

Q You hwv~ on the chart, the d~tsh l~ne between 

the water dfstrfct ~heck and the F11rm 11nd Ranch? 

A YeR. s tr. 

Q Now, can you state wh~ther or not Farm and Ranch 

solrl. any suootieR to the school district? 

MR.; MITCHELL: H~arsay, certainty. 

A I don't know, !lfr. 

Q You don't know ff th~y did or dtd not? 

A I don't know, sir. 

Q Why <Hd you write out a check for that amount? 

A The btll was brou~ht to mP and it was said that 

the Farm and Ranch sold sunolfes and I a~atn m11de 

out th~ check to the Farm 11nd R11nch Store. 

Q On E-186-12, you did not oersonally b~y 11ny 

suoolfes from Farm and R11rich? 

A No, sir. 

Q Correction, I Included E-186-12 and E-1~6-11 in 

that euatfon, both of those. 

A YPs, sir, I understand. 

Q Let's look back 11t thP checks you have with you, 

11nd I refer you to E-188-4, Do you see the chPck 
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numb.•r? 

A Y~e. !lfr, 

A Yt>~, •d r. 

Q Ani! thf' <.'hP<.'k numbPr i_ ~ thPrf', And would you T)U t 

nut bf'.,ld~ thAt 'E-1~8-4? 

A Yf'Po, "ir. 

Q 'Hh-.t ip, thP. rlP!'!<.'rfntion II!'! tn thf' nurnnse of 

t"lllt <.'hPck? 

A 117. 

0 Thf~ fs M11y, 1971, <.'nuld you eYnlain why yau 

wrntp nut e rhf'ck tn Elny C~trritln fnr et~hty 

Hf' onpn~d tht> etorP maybP An hour 

'"' that chr>ck 1>'""' naymf'nt for. tl,p month fr,r ~"hf'n 

hP noPned thP "tor~ fr,r an hour or two nr thrPP 

hnur!l! or whatPVf'r. 
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thAt werP made nut tn htm? 

A YP!!. ~nmf'timP!'f ynu f:.i nd I m.-df' him a check fnr 

two 11nnth11, "'lilY ·one hundrt>d !': t.,ty dn1 '~"~rs. 

Q Now, sk1ttninJ! down to cht>ck 1~6. do you see that 

nn thf' chsrt nn the first oa~e. the cheek to Eloy 

Carrillo? 

A Wh~tt date? 

Q Number 1.,6, 

A Yes, I havf' it herf'. 

Q Would that be thf' ~amp reason for that check? 

A Yps, str. 

Q If ·1ou "''uld. out out i.n a ttarenthests belli de 

tha: che~k E-188-14. 

A Yet~. 

Q I ~~uld likf' to have you refPr back uo thf' chart 

to May 27, 1.971, a cheek to Rsmiro Carrtllo and 

Brothf'rs. Dn you see that eht>ek for thref' hun-

dred dollars? 

A Yes. 

Q RAmtro Carrillo and Brotht>rF, onf' twenty•onP, 

A Yf's, ~~Jtr. 

Q Wnutd you ~ut out besidE' that check E-188-5? 

A Ye~. sir. 

Q And would you look at the ort~tnal cheek to 

R•mtro C~rrlllo And BrothPrs? 
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A YPA, sir. 

2 Q And it says hay for resalP, ~~d you buy hay from 

3 Ramh~·n Ccri llo an<l BrothPrs for .t"trPeo hundred 

5 A Nn, Air. 

6 Q I 11ee you hsve 1t dssh ti.ne on. t'hPre from th11t 

7 

8 A Yf"~. !'lir. 

9 Q I will uk ·you to 1 'lOk at R-91, snd this h thP 

10 f{fth l.'lnP a,wn. Dn you see thP ehPek from thf' 

II r'ltinty reort>sentPd her• on 5-12-71 and the claim 

12 number. whst is th~tt? 

13 A B-1181.. 

14 Q How much h th1tt? 

15 A ThrPf' hundred dollars. 

18 Q Now. what is thP rf'l&ttonshin bf'twt>en this 

17 eou~ty cbf'ek for three hundred ~ollars and the 

18 ehf'rk to Ramiro Carr'fllo and Brothrrs for thret> 

19 

20. A When the .t'hecks camf' in for thrf'e hundred dnllars 

21 or three hundrt>d fi.vf' Dr thrf'P hundrP.d ten dollars, 

Ramt ro Carrillo told me I h1tt! in turn to make a 

23 rhet'k to Ramtr~ Carrillo and Brothf'rS for that 

25 Q What •as that for? 
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A I don't know, thf'y eit.llf'r out in bi.llR or I 

2 nut in bills And th.-re WAR no mtorchandtse sold. 

3 

s 

8 

7 

8 

9 

10 

II 

12 

13 

14 

IS 

Q Dtd your 8torf' r•sell some hay to the county for 

thrf'e hundrPd doll8rs? 

A No, ~ir, I did not. I don't see why the county 

~m. MITCHELL: He has no nf'rsonal 

knowl.f'dJ!.- as to that. It would be hearsay. 

MR~ ODAM: L«me reohraAe tl-te auestion. 

Q Df.d your. store buy hay from Ramf.ro Carrillo and 

Brothers for thrPe hundred dollars and in turn 

d~d your storf' sell th&t hay to the county for 

three hundrf'd dollars? 

A No, sir, I dfdn~t buy no hay &nd I dtdn't sell 

no hay, sir. 

16 Q What was tht> three hundred dollar cht>ck to 

17 Ramiro Carrillo 111nd Brot.hPrs for, tf you know? 

18 A I don't know, s~r. 

19 Q Do you recall wl1f'n you made out the check for 

thrE>e hundred <1nllars, to whom dtd you jliVP thfs 

21 thrPe hundrf'd dollar cheek to? 

a A Ramlro Carrillo. 

25 

MR. MITCHELL: We havP a continui.nf! 

ob1ecti.on, as I understand, to all trans-

actions betWPf'n this wi. tnf'ss 8nd third ~ rties. 
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THE ~STER: Yes, sfr. 

2 Q The ne'!rt dttock I would like to 1Pfer you to is 

3 E-188-6, Do you. ffnd that ort~tnal cheek? 

4 A YPs, Rir. 

5 0 And thP datP of that is 5-28-71? 

6 

7 Q And I see that this uarticular chtoek is made out 

8 to Alamo Iron Works and in the amount of two 

9. thousand ddllars and it ts not on the chart and 

10 was an omission, I would ttke for you at this 

11 time, wherto the blank suace ts on t~chart, to 

12 fill that amount in. 

13 A Ytol'l, Rir. 

14 Q Would you take that "en and wri. te tn the date of 

15 that cheek, 5·28·71? 

~ A Yes, sir. 

17 Q And nut tn the amount of. that ('hPek, two thousand 

18 d~tlars, and uut tn the nayee~ Alamo Iron Works? 

U A Yes, sir. 

211 Q That cheek number i.tt 122~ 

U A Yel'l, sir. 

~ Q And that il'l E-188-6? 

D A Yes, sir. 

24 Q N()w, why did you wrtte ()Ut a cheek f()r two thousancl 

2S dollars ()ft account, as it ts listed here? 
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A I u~e~ to buv from Al~mo Iron Work~ Rnd it ts 

2 a whnlesal~ hou~P fn San Antoni~. It i.s like 

3 

4 

5 0 WhilP wp ~rP on th~t. you miFht ~k{~ over, tf you 

6 wnul~. to thP !':ecnnd naJ~;e, an.d you !l!ee there the 

7 f~urth pntry down in the ~herks for Au~ust 6th, 

8 1971? 

9 A Yes, sir. 

10 Q An~ w~ul~ ynu mark ~n your chart E-188·21. Th11t 

11 is ~heck number 149? 

12 A That would he E- what, sfr? 

13 Q E-188-21. 

14 A All rt~ht, !l!ir. 

15 Q And the check says on it E-188-21, on accnunt. 

16 I~ this ~he s~me transaction with Alamo Iron 

17 Works, the nur~hase of suoolle~~ 

~ Q And numerous ~ther checks are on there for A1amo 

20 Iron Works? 

21 A YP!I!. !l!tr. 

22 

23 w.,rk~. 

U A YPs, ~ir. 
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A YPR, sir. 

Q Wout~ t~at bP for the same situation? 

Q Now, rpfprrtn~ beck now 

MR. MITCHELL: Did you h~tvP an E~hibit 

number ~n that check? 

MR. ODAM: No, I don't ~ave it ri~ht 

now. 

MR. MITCijELL: All riP.ht. 

Q Mr. Coulinp,, I notice on 6-11-71 there is a two 

hundred dollar entry on.the first o8~e to Rudolfo 

Coulin~. 6-lt-71, two hundred dollars to Rudy 

Coutfn~, do you see that? 

A Yes, 11dr. 

Q What is that, AC? 

A Advfce of char~es, sir. 

Q What haooened thPre? 

A I believe it was a transfer in thP bank from one 

account to the ot~er. 

Q From t~e 3IH Hardware account to Rudol~o Coultn~'s 

account? 

A Yes. 

Q Is that thf' Rame or dtfiirf"nt th~tn Rudy Coulln~'·t 

A The ~ame one, str. 
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Q 

that check~ 

A Y~s. !':ir. 

Q ThrPP hunclrpd thirty•thrt>P do1 l~trs n'f nety-nf.nt> 

cPnts? 

A Yes, !':ir. 

mark out hPsfdP th8t E-188-8~ 

Q Why ,,ould you wri. te out 11t chPC'k to Se8rs for 

three hundrPd thirty dollars n1.ne-nine cents, wfltch 

is E-188·8~ 

~ I bou~ht Pither a color television or an iceboY. 

Q What was this for. for your own usP? 

A No, I sold it. sir. 

Q To whom? 

A EithPr Mr. Powell or 

Q Who is Mr. PowPll? 

A Euni<'e E. PowPll. 

Q What was hts nositi.on? 

A HP was suoertntPndent of the Freer Srhool D'lst1 i<'t. 

Q Who h Fl"Hoe Va1 ero? 

A HP is also wtth t~e school dtstrlct. 

Q And the T.V. would be for whn' 

A The T.V. was. for Eunice E. Powfl'l1 l!lnd the iceb w 
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Q WP ml~~t a~ well ffll in the nPYt chPck, which 

i~ E•188·10. check number 127. Do you see that 

chPck that ~~ E-188-10 and thP entry on that 

chart ls 6·17·71? 

A YPs. ~lr. 

Q Woul~ you out ln ~arenthes{~ out beside that 

c-heck E-188-10? 

A Yes, !!lr. 

Q Now, that is a check for two hundred flfty 

dollar~ and thP check stateson it to be for hay. 

Dtd you buy any hay from Ramiro Carrillo and 

Brot~ers for that amount of money? 

A No, !!i r. 

Q Y~u have a da~h ltnP back to a water district check 

for 6-l7-7l? 

A YP!!, for seven hundred fifty dollars. 

Q And there ~~ that dash line connecting the Oscar 

Carrillo check, which ls similar to an earlier 

tran!'!action we lnokPd at, is lt not? 

A Yell, sir. 

Q Would your testimony be the same as to this check 

written out and those two checks written out? 

A Yes, sir. 

Q Did you -- the water d{str{ct, the check, for 
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PX8mnlP, nn 6-17-71, did ynur stnrP 8Ctually SPl1, 

w~t~r district fnr sev~n hundr~d fffty dnll8rs? 

A Nn, ·l fr. 
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_AZ_QB_' ------------ ~ 

(By Mr. Odam) Well, lo7hy would you receive a check 'I 

from the county, or correction, from the water 

district for seven hundred and fifty dollars? 

Once again, sir, it was one of those bills that 

either was prepared by Cleofus or myself on 

instructions by D. C. Chapa or D. H. Carrillo. 

MR. MITCHELL: Judge, we are going to 

move again and, now, particularly he has gone 

out and put some other folks in there. We 

are going to object -- the same objection, as 

to any deal with Chapa, Guajardo on the same 

basis as to the prior testimony with Ramiro 

Carrillo as to Judge Carrillo. We are going 

to object on the grounds it's hearsay as to 

Judge Carrillo. It's certainly beyond the 

scope of any original notice or formal notice 

and as to Judge Carrillo, there is no 

connection. There is no relevancy and we 

object to it. 

THE MASTER: Overruled. 

(By Mr. Odam) Now, the entry on R-93, on the 

water district business, the entry down here on 

R-93 is 6-15-71. It's claim No. 5883. Do you 

see that on R-93? 

Yes, sir. 
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' 1 ! Q And that check 

- --- ---- - ---- -A2'.l9. .. 

is in the amount of seven hundred 
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and fifty dollars? 

Right, sir. 

Out beside it, could you read what it's for? 

Material sewer system, Benavides. 

Now, did your store sell any materials for sewer 

system to the water district? 

Not at that time, no, sir. 

And you don't know whether or not the Farm and 

Ranch Supply did or not? 

No, sir, I don't know if they did or not. 

Well, as a matter of met, these particular checks 

that you tie back across, didn't go to the Farm 

and Ranch Store, did they, on the 6-17th entry? 

No, sir. 

They went to who? 

To Oscar Carrillo nnd Ramiro Carrillo and Brothers. 

Do you know whether Oscar Carrillo and Ramiro 

Carrillo and Brothers sold any materials to the 

water district, if you have any personal knowledge 

MR. MITCHELL: I know I haven't had much 

success on this, but, Lord, that is hearsay, 

whether or not this witness who is --

THE MASTER: Mr. Mitchell, his answer is 

going to be I don't know. That is the point. 
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THE MASTER: That is the point Mr. Oc,am 

wants to make. 

MR. ODAM: I asked him if he had any 

personal knowledge of whether Oscar Carrillo 

and Ramiro Carrillo --

(By Mr. Odam) You have any knowledge whether they 

sold --

I don't know. 

You don't know? 

I don't have any knowledge, no, sir. 

I would like for you to look at E-188-11. 

Yes, sir. 

You see that check? 

Check No. 129, sir. 

Yes, sir. Could you identify that, please, on the 

chart? 

Yes, sir. It's made on the 6-17th-1971, for 

eight hundred and twenty dollars. 

And would you write out on the chart, E-188-11 

beside the name Paul Ramirez, No. 129. 

Now, why would you write out a check for 

eight hundred and twenty dollars to Paul Ramirez -

and before you answer that question, who is Paul 
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Ramirez? 

There is no such name as Paul Ramirez; that is one 

of the names that Rogelio Guajardo, Jr. used for 

me to issue checks payable from the store to the 

school district, sir. 

MR. MITCHELL: Certainly that would be 

way beyond the scope of legitimate inquiry, 

use of a third party of the name Paul 

Ramirez and some kind of arrangement this 

witness had with him and the name that relate1 

to Judge Carrillo 

THE MASTER: Mr. Mitchell, I think I 

agree with you, but as I understand the I 
I 

thrust of counsel's examination in this 

matter, it's not directly related to any 

paragraph in the First Amended Notice, but 

:Lt's an explanation in detail of the 

activity of the Benavides Implement and 

Hardware Company. And I think that explanati n 

has now become relevant and the objection is 

therefore overruled. 

MR. MITCHELL: Well, Judge, if you will 

look at the endorsement, and the reason that 

my objection becomes important, this man got 

the money, according to the endorsement. 
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Q 

A 

Q 

A 

Q 

A 

Q 

A 

-----·-----··- ----- _A212 -~ 

Now, if he had a deal with this fell0w, 

Ramirez -- another man who he says used the 

name Paul Ramirez, if they used or had a 

deal, certainly I don't know what that ha3 

I 

go~ 
to do with Judge Carrillo, 

THE MASTER: 
I 

I don't know what it does, [ 

either. Probably nothing, but it does explai 

in detail this account. 

(By Mr. Odam) Now, Mr. Mitchell asked the 

question. Could you turn that copy of Paul 

Ramirez, the copy of the check on the back. 

Yes, sir. 

You notice up at the top it has the name Paul 

Ramirez. Who wrote out there, if you know, Paul 

Ramirez? 

Rogelio Guajardo did, sir. 

And tll'hy would both his name Paul Ramirez and your 

name Ramiro Carrillo -- correction, R. M. Couling, 

appuar on it? 

I believe in that check -- I cashed that check for 

him or he went to the store or went to the bank 

and cashed the check. 

You did not personally write out the name Paul 

Ramirez? 

No, sir. 
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_______________________ __llL:L_+-

Q 

A 

Q 

A 

Q 

A 

Q 

A 

Q 

A 

Q 

A 

Q 

A 

Q 

A 

Q 

And Rogelio Guajardo, this is D. c. Chapa's 

grandson? 

Yes, sir. 

What connection, if any, did he have with the 

school district, or correction, water district? 

I 
He was employed for the water district, sir. 

Did he have any connection with the school distric~? 

He was a board member, sir. 

He was a board member of the school district --

Yes, sir. 

And an employee of the water district? 

Yes, sir. 

Now, we are talking about Rogelio Guajardo? 

Junior, yes. 

Who is Paul Ramirez? 

There is no -- he uses that name. 

t~y does he use the name Paul Ramirez? 

I don't know, sir. 

MR. MITCHELL: That would be hearsay, 

Judge, and we are going to 

MR. ODAM: Strike the name as to why. 

THE MASTER: The answer was I don't :~now 

THE WITNESS: I don't know. 

(By Mr. Odam) Just mark the fifty dollar check 

to Eloy CarriJ.lo. That is 188-12. 
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~t------- MR. 

2 1 Q (By Mr. Oc am) 

MITCHELL: That is Elroy, isn't it? 

How do you pronounce his name? 

3 I A 

4 Q 

5 

6 A 

7 Q 

8 A 

9 Q 

10 

11 

12 Q 

13 

14 A 

15 Q 

16 

17 A 

18 Q 

19 A 

20 Q 

21 

22 A 

23 Q 

24 A 

25 Q 

It's suppc sed to be Eloy, E-1.-0-Y. 

That L shruldn 1 t be on the chart. What is the mans 

name? 

Eloy Carr:.llo. 

How do you spell Eloy? 

E-L E-·. -- I don 1 t know how to spell it. 

Put on th! check as E-L-0-Y. 

MR. MITCHELL: Put on the check 

E-L-)-Y. 

I think t1at is a misspelling on the chart. It 

should be --

E-L-0-Y is on the other check before that. 

Why don't you strike on the check -- how do you 

pronounce his name? 

Eloy or Eloy. 

Eloy? 

Yes. 

What is his occupation other than this part-time 

l-mrk for the store, if you know? 

He is a deputy sheriff of Duval County, sir. 

And this check says on it to be for salary? 

Yes, sir. 

This is for the same purpose indicated in earlier 
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3 Q 
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7 A 

8 Q 

9 

10 A 

11 Q 

12 

13 

14 A 

IS Q 

16 A 

17 

18 

19 Q 

20 A 

21 Q 

22 

23 A 

24 Q 

2S 

4215 . 
---~----, 

testimony? 

Yes, sir. 

Let's skip down to Check No. 141. This is the 

next num!>er, E-188-17. Would you put on the 

chart down there the check to David H. Carrillo 

for five hundred dollars, put E-188-17. 

Yes, sir. 

Now, can you find the check :ltself, Check No. 141, 

the top of one of the Xerox pages? 

Yes, sir. 

And that check E-188-17, is that the same as the 

entry there on the chart for the same date, July 

15th of '71? 

Yes, sir. 

What is the description on the check itself? 

It says two and a half tubing and three-quarters 

rods, made payable to D. H. Carrillo for five 

hundred dollars. 

Who is David H. Carrillo? 

He is the son of Oscar Carrillo, sir. 

Is he the same as David H. Carrillo, the same as 

David H. Carrillo? 

Yes, sir. 

I believe, Judge Carrillo said that David Carrillo 

had a grandson and his name is 
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I i! 
II 

2 I' A 

3 

I 
Q 

4 A I 

5 I Q 

6 A 

7 Q 

8 

9 

10 A 

11 Q 

12 

13 A 

l4 Q 

15 A 

16 Q 

17 A 

18 

19 Q 

30 A 

21 Q 

22 

23 A 

2. Q 

25 

boy? 

He is called David, too. 

All right. So, they are different Davids? 

Yes, sir. 

And this is David H. Carrillo? 

Yes, sir. 

Is this David H. Carrillo, have any relationship 

with the water district or the school district 

for the county? 

Not at this particular date on the check, sir. 

I take it from your answer that he did before or 

some time after? 

He was a school board member, sir. 

What, did he run for the school board? 

No, sir. 

Row did he get on the school board? 

Oscar Carrillo resigned and he took his place. 

He was appointed on his place. 

The school board appointed him? 

Yea, si·r. 

Now, tha check itself says tubing and rods. Did 

you buy any rods or tubiag from David H. Carrillo? 

No, sir. 

Why did you make out a check to David H. Carrillo 

for five hundred dollars? 
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--tt---------------------- ---~11_ + 
A As you noticed there was no checks made payable 

2 to Oscar Carrillo on that month, so, we made it 

3 out to D. H. Carrillo, which was the same 

4 transaction as before, on the seven hundred and 

5 fifty dollars water district check to my store. 

6 Q And I noticed that you have the lines going across 

7 here connecting the seven hundred and fifty 

8 dollars water district check. You see that check 

9 on the chart? 

w A Yes, sir. 

H Q Seven hundred and fifty, and it's dashed across 

12 

13 

14 A 

IS Q 

16 

17 

18 

19 A 

20 Q 

21 

22 

to David H. Carrillo and to Ramiro Carrillo and 

Brothers, No. 138. 

Yes, sir. 

Now, do you know -- well, strike that. 

The seven hundred and fifty dollar check from 

the water district, did your store sell any 

supplies to the water district? 

No, sir. 

You have any personal knowledge as to whether or 

~ot Ramiro Carrillo and Brothers sold any supplies 

to the water district? 

u A No, sir. 

2t Q You don't know? 

s A I don't have any personal knowledge, no, sir, 
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Q 

2 

3 A 

4 
Q 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

21 Q 

22 

23 A 

24 Q 

25 A 

Do you know whether or not Da.vid H. Carrillo sold I 
any tubing or rods to the water district? 

I don't know, sir. 

The next check is 188-18, and for the benefit of 

everyone concerned, it's not my intention to go 

through two hundred and seven checks and identify 

each one unless required to do so. I simply want 

to show the pattern, and I think after the pattern 

is established, and we get some of them going, 

they will be reoccurrences and it's not necessary, 

but I will try to cover each one of them and 1 

am sure if I don't, Mr. Kitchell, if it's necessar , 

he will. I just want to put everybody on notice 

that I am not going through two hundred and seven 

checks. 

MR. MITCHELL: Off the record. 

(Whereupon, an off-the-record 

discussion was had.) 

Check No. 142. You identify that on the chart 

to 142. 

Yes., sir. 

And would you put out beside it E-188-18. 

Yes, sir. 
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~ ~~19 
- ,- ;~···- Q- .. 1'h•=-~orre•pon~ to two h""dr•d aad tw.,.ty-four 

2 l dollars and thirty cents, How, there is no 
:i 

3 

4 

5 

8 

7 A 

8 Q 

9 

10 

11 

12 A 

13 

14 

15 

16 A 

17 

18 

II 

'21 

22 

13 

notation on the check itself. Did you rent any 

equipment from Ramiro Carrillo and Brothers for 

two hundred and twenty-four dollars and thirty 

cents? 

No, air, I did not, sir. 

How, you don't have any dash line on the chart 

connecting it; why would you write out a check to 

Ramiro Carrillo and Brothers for two hundred and 

twenty-four dollars and thirty cants? 

Because it probably had bean included on one of 

his checks there like you have it from the county, 

sir. 

MR. MITCHELL: Excuse me, air. 

I couldn't testify which checks are not, but it 

had to be a check that was issued from the county 

to my store. 

MR. MITCHELL: The answer would be 

speculation, I believe, the way the witness 

structured the answer would be, that he 

probably did not know and we move to strike 

it being not within his --

THE MASTER: Let me ask you: Do you kn 

or are you speculating? 
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2 

3 Q 

4 

5 

6 

1 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

16 

1.7 A 

18 Q 

19 

21 

22. 

23 

24 

25 

THE WITNESS: I don't know, sir. 

THE MASTER: Motion granted. 

Okay. Mr. Couling, throughout this chart you have 

lines drawn across with direct connections where 

identifiable sums of money in one column and 

identifiable sums in the other are off a few 

cents; for example, there is a line at the bottom 

of the chart from the county check for a thousand 

eighteen dollars and sixty-five cants and then a 

connection over for a tbousand and eighteen dollar 

to 0. P. Carrillo and that is already in evidence. 

I believe that relates to Paragraph 2 ad exhibit 

numbers we can fill in at a later time. 

So there are ones that are very -- that are 

exactly the same, seven hundred and fifty and two, 

five hundreds and this --

Yes, sir. 

Which are very close, except a few cents or a few 

dollars 

MR. MITCHELL: Excuse me, Counsel. Did 

you say Paragraph 2? 

MR. ODAM: Ro, Paragraph 8 I intended. 

MR. MITC~LL: Yes. 

MR. ODAM: Paragraph 8 for a thousand 

and eighteen. 
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4221 

MR. MITCHELL: Yea. 

MR. ODAM: I am sorry. I was thinking 

of the second paragraph having to do with 

Benavides Implement and Hardware. 

(By Mr. Odam) Now, where they are not specificall~ 

traceable across, we see a number of checks from 

governmental entities, to the water district, 

school district and county and for the time being, 

a number o.f checks to Ramiro Carrillo and Brothers 

or Farm and Ranch Supply. My question to you 

generally is: If you know of your own personal 

knowledge, why would you -- strike that. 

I think I will just have.to get ·to it as I 

come to it. 

MR. ODAM: I would like to cover, Your 

Honor, if I could, one other check on this 

page before we take a break and that will 

conclude Page 1 and that is the check No . 

E-188-20. Would you maxk on your chart the 

check to D. Aldrete for twenty-two dollars 

and fifty cents as E-188-20. 

THE MASTER: Excuse me. 

MR. MITCHELL: I have got it -­

(By Mr. Odam) E-188-19. 

You see what I am ~alking about? 
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A Yes, sir, Check 143, sir. 

Q 

A 

Yes, 143. 

Why did you write out a check to D. 

Aldrete and who is D. Aldrete? 

He is the F.F.A. teacher of the Benavides High 

School, sir, and that year !.believe I showed 

I showed a loan to the F.F.A. boys and this I gave 

the boys a check and that was the reason the 

check was issued for twenty-two fifty. 

MR. ODAM: Your Honor, I see that there 

are a few more that I need to fill in on the 

first page and I can do so now or.after 

break. 

THE MASTER: You also implicated that 

you could do a little organizing during the 

break and 

MR. ODAM: Yes, sir, I will do that and 

try to get the bank copies of checks and the 

original copies and see if I can get them 

lined up. 

THE MASTER: We'll be in recess for 

twenty minutes. 

(Whereupon, a recess was taken.) 
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THE MASTER: Mr. Odam, Mr. Coulin~ told 

mP at t~P rPCPSS that hP thinks hP had 

hPtter chPc~ with hfs lawypr ~bout those 

rPturns. 

MR. MITCHELL: YPs, Judge, 

THE.MASTER: You will be fn t..,ueh with 

Mr. Odam. who will bP in touch with Mr. 

Mftche11 on that? 

THE WITNESS: Ye!IJ, !l{r. 

THE ~STER: And I suooose, i.f we 

need any further hearfng,·we can do it in 

Austin rather than ~ome back to .Corous Christi? 

MR. ODAM: Yes, sfr. 

MR. MITCHELL: I am wondering, and I 

have som• subooenas. that arise out of the 

testimony given by this ~itness and, whtlP 

I don't know ~tnd seek for the wf.tnesse!l •·· 

some of them elaimPd for their own reasons 

the ~th Amendment. 

I would H.ke to have- thPir testimony 

and I "'onderPd {.f I mi.~ht file w'f. th the 

Court to rPnueost the local 1ud~e. and this 

1ud~e. ~nmP of the folks that I am ~oin~ 
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8 

9 

10 
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12 

13 

14 

15 

18 

17 

18 

18 

.ao 

21 

25 

t.22t. 

to brin~ tn tn tt>c:ti.fy, What l)rnepdurP 

~ho1ld I follow on ~nmP of t~PRP witnPsses 

tn hP as~ur.pd that I ~et thPfr tpsti.mnny 

llf t:hp 1 ocal 1ud~e as 111l'1 .. 1 7 

THE MASTER: Who arP you talki.n~ about' 

MR •. MITCHELL: WP dn need to ~et thfdr 

tPstimony. -- I am ~orry, Your Honor. 

THE MASTER: I ~si~. who arP you talk-

in~ about? 

MR. MITCHELL: WPll, for P~amole, Eloy 

Carrtlto, O~e~r Carrttln,· Ramtro Carrillo, 

THE MASTER WPll. of thnsP you hav~ 

namPd, only nnP has orevinusty been calle~. 

MR. MITCHELL: Thl!lt f. !'I rt~ht. 

THE MASTER: So, you don't know 

the Fffth" 

MR. MITCHELL: No, I dnn't. 

THE MASTER: It 8eems to me, thf' steos 

as to the subonena would hP for you to nut 

thPm on thP ~tand, and tf thPy dPcltne to 

answPr, then ask me to netttt.,n a local 
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district 1ude~ t~ or~ t~em to testify. 

I would ur~~ y~u, tf you t~{nk that ts a~t 

·fn advance. 

MR. MITCllELL: All rt~tht, sir, 

THE "fASTER: Anc:1 wf'· can f'f 11 i.n the 

names if WP n~ed to. 

MR. MITCHELL: Th~t ts what I am ~etttnp. 

at. We will submit th~m to th~ Court as the 

witnesses, if they do take the Fi.fth, then 

we ean re~uPst that they bP ~ranted tmmuni.ty. 

THE MASTER : Do you want me to st~n 

subooenlts tod~ty? 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, si.r, I have them 

THE MASTER: How arP you ~otn~ tn ~et 

MR. MITCHELL: WPll, wp will have amole 

time, bt"causP. of Mr. Coulf.nSl! on cross-

Pltami.natton, I will have hi.m therf' for a 

couolP of days. That is the reason I have 

not filed • re~uest for subooenas. 

THE MASTER:. I thou~ht maybe yo~ would 

want them Monday, the 29th. 

MR. MITC!iELL: No, I could filP thou• 
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13 

14 

15 

18 

17 

18 

18 

21 

25 

Coulin~'s crnRs-examinat•~n runs it's course, 

then I ~ill· he able to know who to subooena. 

MR. ODAM: May I c~mment on that, Your 

Honor~ 

THE MASTER: YP~. 

MR. ODAM: I would Hke to take, for 

.. ,..amolP .. the thinp.; that cnncf'rns mp is Whf'n 

you t~k~ a ~ttness like Ramiro Carrillo, who 

has a1rPady taken the Fifth AmendmPnt and 

then Mr. Carrltto beinv. renre!!ented by Mr. 

Mitchell and RoJ~;eHo Gusr1 11rdo and this h; 

leveled at Ramiro Carrlll~. for examole, 

and we suboornaed Ramtro Carrillo and nnw 

Mr. Mi.tchf'll wants to sub"ot>n& him and if 

hP invokes the Fifth Amendment, Mr. MitchPll 

wants to havr him orderrd to testify and 

Ms cH.ent grantect i.mmuntty on that b~~tsis. 

The thin~ that conrerns me ls Mr. 

Mitehrll is ~ettinP- immunity f?r his clients 

fn nosstble state eases as a result of this 

testim~ny and I don't know how -- we are not 

not ordering, them to testify, how can Mr. 

Mf.tcht>ll renrf'sent a client and Advlsf' him 
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instruct him to an~wer ~nrl, thPreby, rPftUpqt 

thltt hP bp -ri vPn ~_mmuni ty. 

Thst 1u!'lt disturbs me tl-tAt the nrPdi-

to be 2rsntPd immunity. 

THE MASTER: It mlty be that is ~ 2ood 

rPason for thP ;ud~e in Nue~es County who 

heArs it to dpclinP to dirPct him to testifv. 

You see, I re~ard my 1~b in this matter 

as nretty mu~h mintsttarial. 

to do qomethin2 and I think I need to read 

ti~n --,,,ell, I ~m P.ninp t" let you tt-•n 

discrptinn to the Court? 

MR. ODAM: The !'lt~tute 

THE MASTER: Dn you hl'lvP it there, 

I ~ould lfke to read it. 

YR. MITCHELL: Jud~P MPytar!'l, I think 

CnunsPl's ~oint {!'I well t~tken And nerhaos 
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Cnun~el fnr Ramtro CRrri11n and will decl1nP 

to reDre~ent any of the nerson~ named in the 

E~hibit th#t I mteht subnoenA. 

time that I renresented Ramiro Carrillo, 

I had no knowledge of the e%istence of thi~ 

Exhlb{t or the turn of the evidence. 

I thfnk Counsel is correct ~nd I wf11 

nut it in the record for the Master an~ thP 

Sunreme Court that I do feel a confltrr hs~ 

now arf!';en snd I will w"thdraw as DrPsent-

tng Mr. Ramtrn Carrillo and renr.-sent to thfs 

Court I will not renresent htm or the othPr 

witne~ses I will subnoena. I am dotn11; thi~ 

so I ran eive my one hundred ner cent loyalty 

to Jud~e 0. P. Carrtl1o. 

MR. ODAM: I ~tnnreciate that very much. 

The other onP I h11d referPnce to wss Rol!;f'lio 

Guarjardo. 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, and I renresent 

him in an unrelated mattPr and the same 

statement ~oes tn him as well. 

As far as thesP nroceedings are conrernPc , 

and I renrPsent to the Court I have not 

contacted any of these neonle as regards 
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20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

th~~e nroc~erl~n~s, but not havin~ known 

how thP tPstimony w8~ p,o 1 n~ to turn, th&t 

THE MASTER Do you havP thP statutP.? 

MR. ODAM: Yps, ~ { r, 11nd for t'ltP bP'!lf' fit 

of CounsPl, it ts ArticlP 5966A, Section 14. 

MR. MITCHELL: RPfPrr.inR back to 8? 

MR. ODAM: Th8t ts riv'ltt. And I thtnk 

It ann~ars to be, whPn lt says m8y b~ 

THE MASTER: RPad th~ b~1ance under R. 

Mr. Orlam, lt m8y w~ll bP a matter for 

~tudy ne~t WPPk, but l~t's ~o on wtt~ thP 

P78mln~tfon qf this witness ~nd worry ~bout 

sir? 

MR. ODAM: May I have 1ust one mompnt, 

THE MASTER: Sure. 
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MR. ODAM: Your Honor, th~ rP-Ason I 

~aus~ ~v~n f.n the ~Yamf.n~ttion of thfs ~it-

ness &nd contfnu~ to dev~loo testimony 

through thf_s witness is th11t t t anot>ars th11 t 

even from th.- testtmnny elicited thus far 

that therP ml~ht be oossfble criminal cases 

a~ainst fndivtduals that have been discussed 

by t~ts ~itness thus far. And I do not 

want to do anything further t~&t would in 

any w11y ~rant immuntty to thPSP oeoole. not 

because I am out to ornsecute thPm, but 

tmmuntty tn m~_ mind h !"OmPthing t~at i.s 

a matter to be considPred-by a orosecutor 

of "crl.mfn11l case. 

In othPr words, I ~o not m11nt to 

Judicial Qua~ft cations Commission insofar 

as the District Attorney 1n Duval County 

would h11ndle hi.s criminel cases, and I say 

that in light of what Mr. Mitchell has 

come forward who, if thPy tnok the Fifth 

Amendment, Rom~ how "''ould b~ ~ranted tmmuni ty 

and crimfna1 c11ses would lP lost. 

Th11t f.!: all to sAy tl-wt I ju!lt don't kno"'' 
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at thf s "of nt i_n my own mtnd hnwmuch more 

I want tn d~v~loo ~nd "os~ib1y noen the 

door alon~ th~ ltnes of wh~Mr. Mitchell 

h81'1 statf"d And that is t··hy I think that it's 

not at som~ later time. 

THE MASTER: I see your ooint. I had 

not followed your thinkin~. 

WPll, 't's a matt~r of considerable 

tmoortance that you ~Ave to wei~h rt~ht 

now. You may want to contact ot~er oeoole 

in your offtce. As I say, I am content to 

leave ~Arly and let you oonder this matter. 

MR. ODAM: Well, I would -- the stat\' tf' 

~ooears tn me, the section 14, "Any oerson 

who refuses to testify," and let's for~et 

Mr. Coulin~ and Jud~e Carrillo and let's 

take, for e~amole, Ramiro Carrtllo. "Any 

oerson whn refuses to testify before the 

Commission on the ~roundsthat he is tf'stt fyi.nP-. 

may tend to tneriminate htm may nevertheles!'l 

be renuired to testify." Now, th111t i_s where 

the discrettonary -- nPverthelesl'l he may 

be reftu{red to testify and orodure such docu-

ments. That may obvtouPly, as we all know, 
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l!! different from thP sbltt. "t.,at !!hall not 

bP !'lubiPct to •ndictmPnt," 111nd thP shells 

thAt l'lnn••r in Section 8, "may nPverthelf's~ 

bt' rf'quired tn testify 111nd oroduce such docu-

Nnw. thP ftuestion ts wherP 1
S that dis-

the district court? As thf' Court oointed 

out in Sectim 8, "If nther oPrsnn nthPr than 

a 1ud~P rPfu!'les to attend or oroduce docu-

ments. the Commiss i.nn nr the M1uter may 

oetftton Any district court." 

THE MASTER: But then you reAd the dis-

trfct rnurt ~of's nnt hAve dtscrf'tfon. 

di.scrl'tinn may be vl'Stf't'l tn mf', but th(.' 

df.strict court ItS I rl'ad it only has to Al'e 

if the subonl'na ts re~ulltr and has tn nrdf'r 

him tn restifv if the subooena ts. Don't 

you think thP discrl'tion may well b£' tn mP. 

MR. ODAM: In s .. cti.nn 8, I 1tm surf' it's 

not 

THE MASTER: No. thl'lt ts thP district 

court. 

MR. ODAM: "Thf' Court shall ordl'r the 

nerson _to annear and a cnny nf the order 
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THE MASTER: W~11, I--

JI1R. ODAM: It ann~ar~ that the Court 

~hal, order such 11 ners~n to testify. Then, 

you dron bsck to the nortion nf Section 16 

ln commas, but when so re(!uired to tf>stify, 

nrovf_sil'ln -- Sf"cti.on 8, "Such nerson shA11 

not be ~uh;~ct." ThAt the two m~tys are 

number one, in Secti.on 14, "Any nerson ,.,hn 

refu~e~ may nevf"rtheless be re~utre~ to 

te!'ltify i_f the MastP.r rPnuirP.s hi.m to test{ fy. '' 

THE MASTER: Well, i. f the Master sees 

fit to ft1~ a netttioJ ,.,f~h the district 

court --

MR. ODAM: And that, I think, is the 

second may is -- let's say that the Master 

reauires him to testify. He m11y neverthe-

less be rPnuired to testify to oroduce such 

documents· that that is a reauirement that 

you nlace on a witness. You say I reauire 

you to te" ti_ fy. There i.tt nn i.mmuni ty attached 

that att~tchs, but i.f so re~uired by the 

Court -- well, thAt is the fi.rst bit of dis-

cretton is the Master sAyin~. I renuire you 

to test ... fy. 
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Nn'"'• thf> •·'i tnPSS at that nolnt could 

or could not tPsttfy. LPt'~ l!ts~umf> that hP 

cho~P not tn tP~tlfy. 

tion for an order comnP11in~ hi.s testimony." 

An~ th~t fr ~hPre ft would be my ooa4-

orobab1y havp tn consult oeonlP in thP dt~-

trict attornPy's off~ce~ wP11 as ln our 

off{cp since it doPS involvP criminal case~ 

tn wh4ch I havP not bPen invo1vf>d 'in. I 

orobably at thts nnlnt think I ~nuld take 

the oo~'itinn thl!tt if onP of th,.se witnesses 

took thP ~tl!tnd and ff etthf>r Mr. Mftchell 

rpf~d tn testify undPr thP Fifth, I would 

ur~e thP Court not to reoutre them to testify 

because to do sn ~nuld move into the next 

it ,.,ould bP settf.nR un !'In ~trPI!t wherf> those 

oarttcul"r fndtvfdu~t1s would be -- also 

hsve tmmuntty. And if the Court were to ~o 

ahead ~nd say, I re"uire you tn testify, and 

thPn if th~y still invnkP th~ Fifth, thPn, 
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I woul~ ur~~ th~ M~~ter tn not n~ti.tinn tn 

dtscrpt•onary be~ause tn do ~n ~ould clearly, 

Mitchel' knows, he we11, he won't be 

would have somf? l)r«?tty clear Immunity. 

So, Rll I ~m Rnnrhinf! Mr. Mttchell of 

Rnd the Court 's that if Mr. Mitchell sub-

nnens~ R'l~elt, Gmtrjardo, Ramfrn Carrillo, 

tlons to th~m and tf th~y invoke the Fifth 

AmendmPnt, I would first ~f all, ur~e the 

Court not to renuirf? them to testify under 

the dtscretion of Section 8. 'But if th~ 

Court chose to ~o ahead snd renuire them to 

dn ~o Rnd tf they continued to tnvnk«? th~ 

Fifth, then, I would take the oosi.tion thAt 

I wnuld urge the Master not to netfti.on th~ 

district court under the discretion in 

Section ~ because to do so would, 1n effect, 

be grantin~ immunity by the actions of thr 

Master on some v~ry, very msior criminal 

cas~s when WP lire just ta1kin~ t~hout th~ 

credthility of this witness and in this 
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rrimin~l cesPs that th~ Df~trirt Attorney is 

orn~ecutini, thet f~ 1u~t ~om~t~in~ that has 

to be weivhed. 

And, so, ~~~atn, th~ rPesnn I ~o into 

all of this nnw is th8t 'I do think tt is 

a matter nf concern ri~ht nnw and not I 

don't w8nt tn bi.nd mys~lf by my actions 

with resoect to i.mmuni.tv and do ~omethin~ 

that I didn't i.nt~nd to do later on. 

MR. MITCHELL: Well, Jud2e, I haP a 

Mr. Od1tm. ThP main reltsrm I told the Court 

is from th~ b~2inntn~ he is from Baylor, 

this doe~n't .sound tik~ t~e same man uo 

here t~at oetitioned th~s Court about Mr. 

Jose SaenP., and because th~ oen has b~en 

ooened and all of the horses have ~otten 

fnto the l~r field, I, of rourse, hev~ not 

I have oreoltred 

already, end will file at the tfme at this 

noint for Mr. Ro~elfo Guer18rdo, Junior, 

a subooena, Mr. Oscar C~trrtllo, e subonene, 

Mr. Eloy Carrillo, a suboo~na, Mr. Ramtro 

Carrill·n, a subooena, Mr. D. H. or David H. 
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Carrtllo, a ~uhooena, Mr. Abel Y~a~u{rrP, a 

subooena and Mr. George ZPrtu~he. 

No~. I don't think. Your Honor, that --

and inc~~entally, that i~ the reason I made 

my statmnt At the outset. I think the way 

the rule re111ds thAt I cltn also trig~er the 

orocedure and ! think that the Master here 

That i.s I 

can reftuest t~e MAster I ~ould like to filP 

this subooena. The witness ls brought in. 

He avails himself of his constitutional 

orotective rl~~ts. 

ordere~ to testify and th~t matter is fn 

the jurisd1~t•on of the dfstrirt court. 

THE ""fASTER: Well, Mr. Odam, h11ve we 

~orne to a halt here? 

MR. MITCHELL: Wo have one for Mr. 

D. C. Chana, also, Jud~e. that I want to 

add And I ~'ould li.kf' to fUe thf'se at this 

odnt. 

Tl.JE MASTER: WPll, I thought you !'lai<i 

that at any Parlier sesston t~at you would 

be iuRt as conte.nt for mP. to t~d J!'n thf'm 

Monday, the ?9th. 

MR. MITCHELL: WPll, yf's, Judgf'. 
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didn't knrn·• I "'as !;!t)inp tn ~run-- I havP 

and I ,u~t didn't know that th~rr was ~oinp 

to be th~t n~~4tlon t~kPn by thP Attorn~y 

Gen~ra 1. 

MR. ODAM: WP11, if I ml~ht resnon~ 

on the ParliPr gPntleman. Jose Saenz, and I 

think the (')ther onf' wee Roberto Elizondo 

Mttchpll, We did wei~h In our minds in this 

case ~hethPr nr not we wanted to tri~ger 

that proce~ure and the r~on that I did not 

et that time, and I am not taking any differ-

ent course. I didn't ~o into it in as ~reat 

a detai 1.. I talked to oeoolP other th~~tn th, 

EYaminers about what the pt)Ssibilltlrs ~ould 

be and it wasn't ju~t for timP nurnoses thl'lt 

those eentlemen were not -- thet orocedurr 

di.dn't go through, but it ""'as beca.se, for 

eYamole, RobPrto Elizondo wa~ on a court 

thP balancP of all of our rvidence fn this 

case and wh~rp we stood as far as evidPncP 

in that case and all that other witnesses 

who testified and know very frankly I came 
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to the eonelu~ion that I rltrl not want to ~o 

t~rou~~ th~t ~rocedurP and have Mr. Roberto 

El i.:r:onrlo to· 11:et tmmuni. ty for his act tons 

with res~ect to that testimony and that evf-

Of C'lllr:ote, i.t's no cHfferPnt than 

before. 

As a matter of fact, tt's con:o~{stent 

wi.th that ~osition becausp the -- we d~d 

not ~o throu'-h with the ~roeedure. All I 

am dotnl! now is statln~ at the outset on 

much more sf2nifteant erlmfnal eases what 

our l)Otllit'fon would ~robablv be. 

tion that the Master nut to me. It was 

thts ~f tnet~~s. It ao~ears to me that thP 

Court has heard testlmonv from Mr. Coultn~ 

with res~ect to Ro~elto Guar1ardo, with 

res,ect to Ramlro Carrillo, D. C. Cha,a, 

at least those 

.. -,.....,.-
--.~--- ..... -------

-------­
~----------
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MR. MITCHELL: Oscar, Eloy. 

MR. ODAM: Oscar, Eloy Carrillo. Be has 

heard a lot of testimony and kind of knows 

where we stand and has heard what Hr. Mitchel 

has stated. And I guess what I am saying is, 

I do not want to contin~e to ask questions 

of this witness and put the Master more in 

the position to where the -- I am speaking 

very candidly and very open about it, of 

what is on my mind. I don't want to diS 

more of a hole to where when the discretion 

comes along, that the Master says, well, I, 

in exercising my discretion, I nov feel after . 

hearing a full day or more of testimony 

from Mr.Couling that I want to require them 

and require them upstairs to do so. 

What I am saying is: That if possible, 

I would like an indicatibn from the Master 

whether or not these witnesses, if they were 

subpoenaed and if they were to come in and 

if they took.the Fifth, if the Master would 

require them to testify and if they failed 

to ~estify, if the Master would go ahead and 

exercise the discretion and to go into a 

state district court in this courthouse, 

CHATHAM & ASSOCIATES 
COURT REPORTERS 

717 ANTE~OPE • GUARANTV BANK P~AZA 
CORPUS CHRISTl. !EXAS '714_01 



2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 ·-

12 

13 

14 

15 

18 

17 .. , . 
18 

20 

21 ., 
13 

24 

25 

-

4241 

and again, the reason being that I would 

pose at this time ia I do not want to 

continue to develop evidence in this caae 

-to where the Master later on would be in a 

position, well, I have no choice, really, in 

good conscience, in light of what Mr. Couling 

has stated for fo~r days. You have left me 

in no position, Mr. Examiner, except to do 

s.o. 

THE MASTER: Well, I can't, of course, 

tell you what I would do. I would want to 

undoubtedly weigh the same matters that you 

are weighing, bft •Y inclination is that 
I 

since the Sup1eme Court has the authority to 

refer it back to a Kaster, I would give 

Some Wt!ight -- that WOUld bear on me, because 

if this goes to th~ Commission and then to 

the Supreme Court, which is by no means 

certain~ but if it does ~o -- certainly it 

will go to the Commission. 

By no means it will go to the Supreme 

Court, but if it does go to the Supreme Court 

they might want _to do a-little interpreting 

of tha-t statute and tell us whether it's 

dbcre~ionary or mandatory and if it's 
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discretionary, they can indicate whether they 

think it's serious error. I would hope for 

my inclincation to be open for a Supreme 

Court opinion before I just flat put it into 

something. 

MR. ODAM: Well, !.certainly appreciate 

that, but I don't know how we get to the 

Supreme Court with it unless you deny and 

you not order them to testify. 

THE.MASTER: The only way you get to the 

Supreme Court is to appeal, but you see, I 

am not afraid of that as much aa I am in the 

trial of a lawsuit because if in the trial of 

a lawsuit you exclude some testimony that 

should have been admitted, you get to try 

the whole lawsuit over again~ That is not 

the situation here as I read the rules. 

As I read it, the Supreme Court can 

say, we want to hear the. testtmony of aamiro 

Carrillo and send it back to theKaater for 

that purpose. 

Isn't that the way you read the rules? 

MR. ODAM: Oh, yea, air, I do, but that 

would .be at a point after it has gone through 

the Commission stages and if it gets to the 
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Supreme Court --

THE MASTER: That's correct. 

MR. ODAM: And the only way I could see --

one way that could happen would be for the 

Master to exercise the discretion and not 

call for the testimony and let the record 

stand in that shape to the Commission. 

THE MASTER: Yes, sir, and, of course, 

Mr. Mitchell will object on the grounds that 

he is being denied evidence. 

MR. ODAM: And 

MR. MITCHELL: I was thinking precisely 

the same thing when the Attorney General 

expressed what he thought and what he 

didn't think, Judge. I am thinking the man 

is right. Whether Judge Carrillo is a first 

class, second or third class citizen, I 

think he is entitled, in view of the testimon~, 

to the testimony of these gentlemen. 

THE MASTER: That is something I will 

consider, bu.t at a later time. 

But, now, I was just giving you time, 

Mr., Odam, if you wanted it, to consult with 

whoever you consult with. 

MR, ODAM: Do I understand that the one 
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thing. that would bear on the Court's 

thinking with respect to the Supreme Court 

would be that if the subpoenas were issued, 

the witness came in and took the Fifth, that 

the Court would not after the testimony and 

then see what the Supreme Court did with it. 

THE MASTER: Well, see what the Commissipn 

does with it. 

MR. ODAM: That is what I said. If it's 

out of the Commission. 

THE MASTER: If it gets out of the 

Commission, that would influence me. I would 

~~ve that some weight because that way we 

d·o not lose the lawsuit. 

MR. ODAM: Well, I appreciate that and 

cost to. do otherwise obviously puts the 

bu1:den of the responsibility on the Master 

as far as the immunity of all of these people 

in the criminal cases and both as far as the 

law is concerned with respect to discretion 

·.ancl to an extent, I suppose, even with the 

,cr:i .. minal cases, the nine members of the 

-'SUpreme Court:, if it gets that far. 

Well, I guess what I am ·saying is once 

.the doqr is open.by the orders both here and 
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upstairs, then, the Supreme Court has 

nothing to do with it unless the Examiners 

took the position all along that that 

testimony should have been excluded, but 

again, if the discretion is exercised, we 

would be without -- we say as to discretion, 

we would be in a weak position there, I 

suppose. 

Well, I do not think that we are at a 

point where I -- two hours left today that -·-

THE MASTER: We had all agreed to quit 

a little earlier. What we have got left is 

an haur. I was going to ·quit at noon and, 

Mr. Hitchell, noon, would 

MR. MITCHELL: Fine. Yes, Judge. 

THE MASTER: I hope --

MR. MITCHELL: I understand the problem, 

Your1Honor, and may I suggest this, Judge 

Meyers?· 

Of course, I am duty-bound to file, as 

I have, these subpoenas. I do want them 

filed. I am duty-bound to do that as an 

attorney for my .client. 

Now, I don't know -- I think he has 

alread,-, by his testimony in the offer of 
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E-192, as I said, opened the gate, turned 

them all loose and I don't know how to 

retrieve the record, but I am going to file 

a petition. I want to put him on notice to 

that effect and I am going to subpoena these 

witnesses, so, that he is not surprised come 

Monday when we get back in the courtroom. 

MR. ODAM: Well, I appreciate that. 

And as I said, I do not at this time want to 

ask any more questions of this witness to 

influence the exercise of the discretion by 

the Master by more testimony than what is 

already in the record. 

So, at this point I would prefer not to 

ask any more questions of this witness. 

THE MASTER: But you're not prepared 

to pass him. You need to do some more 

research and some thinking? 

MR~ ODAM: Yes, sir·, that's correct. 

THE MASTER: You don't mind, 

Mr. ~itchell, do you? 

MR. MITCHELL: No, sir. 

Judge, thank you. As the Court well 

know'3, that pretty well fits my plan. 

THE MASTER: I want that on the record. 
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You're happy now that you have this time? 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, sir. And, Judge, 

should I leave the subpoenas with the Court? 

THE MASTER: Well, it doesn't matter. 

If ycu want me to sign them now, I will sign 

them now. 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, Judge, I wish you 

would sign them now. 

THE MASTER: You will have to sit there 

a while --

MR. MITCHELL: I understand that -- I 

have them for E. H. Carrillo, Ramiro Carrillo 

Eloy Carrillo, Oscar Carrillo, Rogelio 

Guajardo, Jr., Thomas Elizondo, J. H. Saenz, 

David c. Chapa, Abel Yzaguirre. 

Off the record. 

(Whereupon, an off-the-record 

discussion was had.) 

THE MASTER: Now, you don't have the 

names filled in. 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, they are, Judge. 

THE MASTER: You don't have the times, 

MR. MITCHELL: No, because 1 didn't at 
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THE MASTER: We are in recess. 
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(Whereu~n, on.December 19, 1975, at 

11: oo o' c~~'~:flwW~ -r~1~e, hearing was in recess, 

to be reconvened at 8:30 o'clock a.m. on 

December 29, 1975.) 
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